ARIZONA AMATEUR HOCKEY ASSOCIATION
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES
February 11,2013 – 6:30 PM – 9:00 PM
Ice Den – Warming Room
Attendees
	Name
	2/11/2013

	Jeff Farr  - AHSHA (Proxy for Bill Wright
	V   Present

	Tim Reckell – AHSHA 
	V Present

	Brendan Shaw – CAHA 
	V Present 

	Bob Platt – AHU 
	V Present  

	Bill Wright - Az Runners 
	V Absent

	Joe Petruzzella – CAHA
	V Present

	Tony Radke – CAHA 
	V Present    

	David Kenyon –  DYHA 
	V Absent 

	James Emson – DYHA
	V Present  by phone

	Mark Manone – FYHA  
	V Present by phone

	Evan Gavrilles – Mission
	V  Present

	Jim Rogers – VOSHA proxy for James Goon)
	V   Present

	James Goon  -VOSHA 
	V  Absent 

	Jon Brooks – President 
	V Present

	Geoff Pashkowski -  Director at Large
	NV   Present

	Adam Mims - Adult Hockey
	NV Present

	Donnalee Jerome – Associate Registrar
	NV   Present  by phone

	Larry Gibson CEP
	NV Absent 

	Paul Crane - Sled Hockey
	NV Absent 

	Bryan Eisentraut – State Supv of Officials
	NV  Present  

	Herb Haley – State Safety Director
	NV Present

	Mike Swartz – Tucson
	NV Absent

	Bret Fera – Rubber Magazine
	NV – Absent

	Scott Swartz – CAHA
	NV - Absent

	Wayne Bonney
	NV- Present

	Michelle McBay
	NV Present

	
	

	Guest
	

	Bruce Urban
	NV - Present

	Allison Vanderkieft
Mary Stewart (AZIOA)
	NV Present

	
	


Meeting Minutes

· Call to Order and Verification of Quorum –

o   6:38 pm. MST meeting called to order. 

o   9 voting team members present 2 Proxy
Acceptance of March Agenda 
MOTION: Review and acceptance of March agenda
Presented by:
Jim Rogers

Second by: Evan Garvrilles

Vote:  All Favor
Review and Acceptance of January Board Meeting Minutes

MOTION: Approval of January 2013 BOD meeting minutes 
Presented by: Bob Platt

Second by: Jim Rogers

Vote: All Favor
· Background Screening Appeal was scheduled, but did not take place due the no-show of the individual.  Jon briefly talked about the change in background screening.  Hits to the Background Screening now go to a central committee that follows the guideline of USA Hockey.  The decisions to accept or reject an applicant are no longer the responsibility of the Association.  The individual can still submit an appeal to the AAHA Board of Directors, and the Board of Directors can review and make a decision to allow applicant based on the severity and type of infraction. 
· Treasurers Report: Reviewed budget vs actuals and where we are today.  The numbers show that we are at a net income of $-43K vs a budget of $58K 
MOTION: Approve Treasurer’s Report
Presented by: Bob Platt

Second by: Jeff Farr 

Vote:  All Favor
Jon touched on one additional budget item of $15,000 for Growth and Development that includes $5,000 each for Coyotes Kids First, Player Development and a Mite’s Festival.  Jon commented that we would discuss this at the next Board meeting and make a decision on the programs.  Since the funds are allocated, we would like to support each program by coming up with specific events.
· Coaching Report:  Larry Gibson discussed that he and Jim are considering doing another level 1 clinic.  They will also be attending training in August and will be learning about a new Safe Sport component to add to the coaching clinics.  Larry anticipates that the next clinic schedules will be posted next month.  Jon also mentioned that USA Hockey is considering offering year round resources for coaches to obtain their module certification.  There was also discussion about having a more flexible approach to providing temporary cards for coaches with extenuating circumstances who may have not been able to make the December 31st deadline.
· Officiating Report: Bryan reported that we are at less than 5% of officials who have not been screen, but are not currently working.  We are currently at 185 screened officials.  Bryan also reported that his committee is looking at attracting younger officials to bring up in the system.  Wayne Bonny reported that he has seen 90 games and observed 200 officials.  He also commented that he has observed several Squirt and Peewee games where coaches have become emotional over certain calls by the officials. Wayne explained that there are instances when it may be an inexperienced official.  He asked that each Association communicate with their coaches that if they have a  complaint or problem with a particular official they should reach out to Wayne, Herb Haley or Bryan Eisentraut to have that official evaluated.
· Registrars Report: Distributed registration data as of February 11, which showed at total of 4651 players registered statewide and 590 players still showing as unclaimed.  Donnalee will provide a report that lists details of the unclaimed players so that we can reach out to each Association to claim their players.
· Disciplinary Committee:  James Emson presented the new proposed policy for Disciplinary actions on Game Misconducts.  There are proposed changes that the Board was asked to take back to their Association for their review and thoughts.  The primary changes are to increase the penalty for fighting from 1 game to 3 game suspension pending review by the Committee.  Match Penalties will also be handled at a State level and not by Association. 
Old Business:
· Update on State Player Development Camps sent for March 15-6 at Oceanside and Invitation Camp march 29 & 30:  Registration has opened up with 111 boys signed up and 10 girls so for.  Geoff Pashkowski has appealed to She Wolves to recruit additional girls to register.  Coaches are set, jerseys have been ordered and ice is reserved.

· Finalize Younger State Player Development Camp: We are looking at April 6th and 7th and will be held at Oceanside and Arcadia.
· Follow up on Tier II Championships:  Nothing to report at this time.  Everything is set.  Jon is still waiting on an answer from Jobing.con arena on holding the championship games there as well as an Alumni game.  If that does not happened we would look at having it at the Ice Den.  
· Update from Bryan on proposal to move to one statewide referee association:  Bryan reported that the committee has had their second meeting.  They are on track with setting priorities and timelines.  The Committee is in the process of developing Bylaws and Policies and looking at piloting a scheduling system to see if it is workable for everyone.  Bryan tied in New Business of review of current rates associations are currently paying for officials. The committee is looking at what each Association is paying in an effort to establish administrative fees and structure payment accordingly.  At the next meeting Bryan will have a bullet point overview of how the process will work for the Board’s review.
· Next steps for Rocky Mountain Girl’s Showcase: Jon reported that 16 10th, 11th and 12th graders showed up to tryout for the girls showcase team.  We will be sending 2 forwards and 2 defenseman as well as 2 goalies.  Alternates were also selected.  Donnalee will do credentialing.  We are in the process of deciding whether to send an assistant coach. 
· Feedback on how to deal with credentialing requirements for coaches next season and recommendation to add it to the Policy and Procedures:  Jon reported that USA Hockey has said that it is up to State Affiliate to monitor and enforce whether a coach is at the correct age specific module.  Larry Gibson, Jim Rogers and Michelle will work with each Association to ensure that each coach is meeting the December 31st deadline and if not, deciding how to proceed with removing the coach from the ice or issuing a temporary card.  
New Business

· AAHA Administrator Update:  Michelle McBay reported that she has primarily worked on gathering information for new policies required by USA Hockey that the Association did not currently have.  Additions to the Policies include Whistleblower and Records Retention Policy.  She has also prepared the updated Disciplinary Policy recommendations.
· Request for Laptop for Association Registrar:  Will be discussed at the next meeting.
· Incident Reports review the process for handing:  Incident reports are being forwarded to Michelle McBay and she is forwarding them to the Disciplinary Committee as well as the hockey director of each Association and/or the coach if known. Jon asked that the Board provide the name(s) of who in their Association they would like to be receiving these reports.
· Update from USA Hockey Mid-winter Meeting: Jon reported that Arizona did not win the bid to host the 2014 National Championships due the amount of ice required to host the teams.  The requirement was 4 sheets of ice at 2 different facilities. We could resubmit a bid with the added ice or it was suggested that we bid for one of the Tier 2 championships U16 or U14.  There was also a seminar held that discussed the Association’s guide to transition to cross ice for mites.  We would like to have Jim schedule ice time at each rink for a festival for possibly July or the beginning of August as an introduction to cross ice.  Each Association should have received a flash drive with information on how to implement cross ice.
Jon also handed out the 2013 Playing Rule Change Proposal Summary.  A copy will be emailed to each Director for their review.

· Update on Rocky Mountain Mid-Winter meeting:  Jon reported that the District Director from Arizona, Chris Kenny is relocating to Colorado.  Jon commented that it’s important to have representation from Arizona and asked the Board to think about who they would recommend to replace Chris.  At this time Jon recommended that Chris be re-elected for Arizona and when he no longer can serve his term, we would address a replacement at that time.  The Player Development Camp held in Utah and the district camp for 14 year olds was also discussed.  Jon said that these programs are very successful and will continue.  Herb Haley commented that additional camps are being considered for Referee’s and we would invite them in from other states.  At this time we do not know how funding will be facilitated, but will discuss further if a decision is made to move forward.
· A brief update was given on Tier I District Championship in Utah.  Arizona will send 2 teams at each age level to the Championship.  Tier II U16 Girls will also be going to Colorado.

· A brief update was given on High School Nationals in Coral Spring, Colorado.  Arizona will send 2 high school teams
· New Policy Review: 
Jon discussed updates to the Background Policy, which include the timeframe for the appeals process.  Additional polices reviewed were the Whistleblower and Records Retention Policy.  Whistleblower Policy states that if any member discovers any wrongdoing, that person can come forward without fear of retribution.  Records Retention Policy dictates how many year’s records need to be retained.  Evan Gavrilles recommended adding additional language incorporating technical verbiage that records can be maintained as scanned files.
MOTION: To approve Whistleblower and Records Retention Policies as amended.
Presented by:  Jim Rogers
Second by: Jeff Farr

Vote: All Favor
· Next steps on overall Policy and Procedures:  Amended policies will be color coded to show what has been approved and what is new and will be distribute to the Board for their review prior to the next Board of Director’s meeting.
· Adult First Goal Program Overview:  The Adult First Goal Program is equipment based and designed to provide USA Hockey registered adult hockey leagues resources to introduce new adults to the sport.  The goal is to have adult leagues host Adult First Goal Programs for adults over the age of 18.  The program provides local adult leagues with starter equipment that can be used either to start any adult learn to play program or can be integrated into an existing adult learn to play program.  The fee is $999.99 per set, which includes 12 jerseys, 12 helmets and 12 sticks.  The Board felt it was a good idea but it is not a budgeted item for this year.  The Board decided to add it to the budget for next year. 

· Mite 8U situation and its implementation, including any Association penalties for non-compliance and to enforcement:  The Director’s will go back to their Association’s to find out if there are any Mite U8 teams that are looking to move up a Squirt level.  The Board agreed to review any requests on a case by case basis for consideration.
Jon shared that the High School Board approved a middle school program for 6th, 7th and 8th graders from June and July.  It would include 1 Saturday game and 1 week day of practices.
MOTION: Adjourn the AAHA Board of Director meeting on 2/11/13 at 8:49 pm. 

Presented by: Jeff Farr

Second by:  Jon

Vote:  All Favor
